RESOLUTION NO. 2438

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY, MARYLAND ACCEPTING A DONATION OF A TRUCK FROM THE SALISBURY ZOO COMMISSION FOR THE SALISBURY ZOOLOGICAL PARK.

WHEREAS, the Council of the City of Salisbury supports the acceptance of donations at the Salisbury Zoo; and

WHEREAS, the Salisbury Zoo Commission would like to donate to the City a pickup truck; and

WHEREAS, the Salisbury Zoo Commission received the donation of the pick-up truck from Ms. Diane Allen; and

WHEREAS, the truck has passed a State of Maryland safety inspection.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Council of the City of Salisbury, Maryland does hereby accept the donation of a truck valued at a maximum of approximately \$4,300.00.

THIS RESOLUTION was introduced and duly passed at a meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury, Maryland held on August 25, 2014 and is to become effective immediately upon adoption.

ATTEST:

Kimberly R. Nichols

CITY CLERK

Jacob R. Day

PRESIDENT. City Council

APPROVED by me this 28th day of <u>August</u>, 2014

James Ireton, Jr.

MAYOR. City of Salisbury





125 NORTH DIVISION STREET SALISBURY, MARYLAND 21801

Tel: 410-548-3170 Fax: 410-548-3107

MICHAEL S. MOULDS, P.E. DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS

JAMES IRETON, JR.
MAYOR

M. THOMAS STEVENSON, JR. CITY ADMINISTRATOR

TERENCE ARRINGTON
ASSISTANT CITY ADMINISTRATOR

To:

Tom Stevenson, City Administrator

From:

Michael Moulds, Director of Public Works

Date:

August 8, 2014

Re:

Zoo Donations

The Salisbury Zoo Commission received a donation of a personal vehicle from Ms. Diane Allen, Provost with Salisbury University. The vehicle is a 2005 Ford TK pick-up truck, valued at \$4,300. The vehicle has passed a State of Maryland safety inspection. The Salisbury Zoo Commission would like to donate the vehicle to the City of Salisbury for the benefit of the Salisbury Zoo per the attached letter dated August 5, 2014.

Attached is a Resolution for consideration to accept the vehicle donation from the Salisbury Zoo Commission.

Unless you or the Mayor has further questions, please forward a copy of this memo to the City Council.

The Salisbury Dogical Park

755 South Park Drive Post Office Box 2979 Salisbury, MD 21802-2979

Office: 410-548-3188 Education: 410-546-3440 Fax: 410-860-0919 www.salisburyzoo.org

August 5, 2014

Ms. Amanda H. Pollack Deputy Director City of Salisbury Department of Public Works 125 N. Division, St., Room 202 Salisbury, MD 21801

Re: Zoo Donation

Dear Ms, Pollack,

Piland at the Zoo.

Sincerely,

Recently Ms. Diane Allen, Provost with Salisbury Universit made a donation of a personal vehicle to the Salisbury Zoo Commission for the benefit of the Salisbury Zoos The vehicle, a pick-up truck, has been inspected by both Zoo and Public Works staff and is in excellent condition. It has passed a State of Maryland safety inspection and the title transfer has been processed. As discussed and approved at the Salisbury Zoo Commission Board of Directors meeting on July 23rd, 2014 the Commission would like to donate the vehicle to the City of Salisbury for the benefit of the Salisbury Zoo.

The vehicle in question is a 2005 Ford TK pick-up truck. The vehicle identification number is 1FTYR10D45PA92469. The title number is 45385935 and the Tag number is LLG98254.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me or Ralph

Sallsbury Zoo Commission:

We estimate the value of the vehicle to be \$4,300.00

Ronald G. Alessi, Sr./Chairman

George J. Mengason/Vice Chairman

Carol Scissons/Secretary

Kim Miles/Board Member

Eric Pippen/Board Member

Brian Raygor/Board Member

Margot Hall/Board Member

Roland Leimann/Board Member

Linda Wainer/Board Member

Ron Alessi

Chairman, Salisbury Zoo Commission

Joel M. Hamilton/Director, ex-officio

ACCREDED IN THE ASSOCIATION OF Z009 **AGUARIUMS**